
Frank Mulhern Leadership Award:                     

    Thomasina White, University of Pennsylvania 

Merit Award:                         

   Joanne Silver, Beach Lloyd Publishing     

Educator of the Year:             

  Gabriel Blanco, Council Rock HS  (Presented by his daughter) 

Best of PA Session: This is a well-received conference session that is 
then invited to present at the upcoming NECTFL conference.         
Achieving proficiency through the three modes of communication 

David Brightbill & Sarah Aguilar-Francis, William Penn Charter 

School  
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O F F I C E R S  

¶ Jan Stewart,                 

President  

¶ Susanne Nimmrichter, 

First Vice -President  

¶ Mina Levenson,           

Second Vice-President  

¶ Phyllis Rzodkiewicz, 

Secretary  

¶ Michael Bogdan,   

Treasurer  

¶ Thomasina White,    

Immediate                  

Past-President  

N E W S L E T T E R  E D I T O R : 

Christina Huhn 

FALL CONFERENCE HIGHLIGHTS! 
Philadelphia, PA 
October 15-17, 2015 

Paul Sandrockôs engaging  
lunchtime presentation 

PSMLA Awardees Honored  

INSIDE THIS 

ISSUE:  
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PSMLA GLOBAL SCHOLARS PROGRAM 

P S M L A  F A L L / W I N T E R  

  
The PSMLA Global Scholars Program is an 

interdisciplinary program that honors students 
for developing global competency and is being 
piloted during the 2015-2016 school year by 
high schools across the state.  

 
Currently six schools are involved in the 

program, with more expressing interest on a reg-
ular basis. It is not too late for your school to 
register so that you, too, can give your students 
the opportunity to set a defined goal toward aca-
demic, personal, and professional success in the 
global community!   

 
Without creating new courses, students and 

faculty focus on the global aspects of the exist-
ing curricula in the school, and, subsequently, 
honor students for their success in committing to 
and completing global studies. 
 

     In June of 2015, Pennsylvania welcomed a new Secretary of Education.   
Pedro Rivera brings a long history as an advocate for foreign languages in his 
home area of Lancaster, PA, where his family continues to reside and his chil-
dren attend the program he formerly directed. 
 
     Mr. Rivera brings experience as a bilingual and Spanish teacher, as a  princi-
pal, and as a superintendent in the state of PA.  This experience will serve him 
well as he participates in discussions of student engagement, budget cuts and 
underserved students. 
 

Secretary Rivera interacted with PSMLA President Jan Stewart via phone this summer indicating 
that he wants to be in touch with as many practitioners as possible. Secretary Rivera said that he was 
in the process of reviewing the fact that there is no longer a world language advisor at the Pennsylva-
nia Department of Education and hoped to remedy that situation. Jan discussed the PSMLA Global 
Scholars Program with him and expressed that PSMLA would be happy to serve as a 
resource to PDE regarding matters concerning world language education. 

 
For more about Pedro Rivera, check out his webpage http://

www.education.pa.gov/pages/Secretary-Biography.aspx#.Vl0VJL9Gz2M , or his 
twitter feed at https://twitter.com/pedroarivera2  

Components of the program for schools include: 
  
§ Existing courses (Four years of the same 
world language and four additional credits 
toward graduation for which a primary 
component is global in nature) 

 
§ Active participation in extra-curricular 
activities with a global focus  

 
§ Service hours with a global focus  
 
§ Review of literature/media with a global 
focus  

 
Learn more about the PSMLA Global Schol-

ars Program and how your school can register at: 
http://www.psmla.net/global-scholars . 

http://www.education.pa.gov/pages/Secretary-Biography.aspx#.Vl0VJL9Gz2M
http://www.education.pa.gov/pages/Secretary-Biography.aspx#.Vl0VJL9Gz2M
https://twitter.com/pedroarivera2
http://www.psmla.net/global-scholars


PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT  

P A G E  3  W W W . P S M L A . O R G  

Southwestern PA 
APPLES (Appalachian Language Educators Society - http://

applescollaborative.weebly.com)  and PSMLA  (psmla.org) co-sponsored a fall pro-
fessional development workshop on the use of the Target Language in the classroom.  
The event was held on the Indiana University of Pennsylvania campus on September 

26, 2015.  The event was well-received by all in attendance. 
Watch for more APPLES events in this region. 

Save the Date! 
Conference 2016 ï Erie  

The conference will be held at the Ambassador Banquet and 
Conference Center in Erie on Thursday, October 13 through 

Saturday, October 15, 2016 . 

As a language teacher, I travel when I can to 
maintain contact with the language.  During the 
summer of 2015,  I spent time in Cuernavaca, 
Mexico, working with the Cemanahuac language 
school.  When I returned to the house after a week-
end away, I  was introduced to two new students in 
the house.  In response to the 
usual pleasantries, one of the 
students mentioned she was 
from Western Pennsylvania. 
As it turns out , she was our 
2015 Cemanahuac Scholarship 
recipient!  

Janine Bost teaches Span-
ish at Jeanette Mckee K-8 
school in Jeanette, PA. Never 
having had the opportunity to travel abroad due to 
financial constraints, Janine was very excited to 
travel to Mexico to study and experience the Mexi-
can culture.   

The Cemanahuac program is set up in two parts 
ï grammar and language instruction in the morning 
and a teacher seminar in the afternoon.  Classes 

end around 1:30 or 2:30, leaving time for interactions 
with the family and the 
city and excursions.  Up-
on arrival, Janine felt in-
timidated by the other stu-
dents in her class but 
quickly adapted and ex-
celled in the program and 
was eager to explore Mex-
ico and put her Spanish 
skills into practice. 

On one afternoon, we spent the afternoon in El 
Mercado where one particular vendor was thrilled 

not just with our purchases but with our conversa-
tions.  Janine and I spent quite a bit of time talking 
with him. 

As for her Cemanahuac experience, Janine is hop-
ing for further travel, and with one ACTFL presenta-
tion already under her belt is looking forward to pre-

senting about her experience at next yearôs fall con-
ference in Erie, PA!   

Written by Christina Huhn, Newsletter Editor 

Cemanahuac Scholarship 2015 

NECTFL 2016 
Developing Intercultural Competence through World Languages 

February 11-13, 2016 
http://www.nectfl.org/conference  

http://applescollaborative.weebly.com
http://applescollaborative.weebly.com
http://applescollaborative.weebly.com
http://www.cemanahuacspanishschool.com/

